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Dear Chairman Huebert, 
  
 I am writing today because I do NOT have a vaccine injury story. None of my children 
have ever received a vaccine. The reason for this is because I committed to hours and hours 
of research during my first pregnancy.  
 
 My children are the healthiest children I know. They have never been prescribed an 
antibiotic and have never had to be seen by a doctor in an urgent care situation. The very few 
times that they have had a cold or a stomach bug, they have been able to quickly bounce 
back and have never been sick for longer than a day.  
 
 Both children are extremely smart and score within or above their grade level 
consistently. They do not have any food allergies or other allergies. They do not have any 
autoimmune diseases or health concerns.  
 
 When my daughter was a newborn, our first pediatrician made it very clear at our first 
appointment that she required parents to vaccinate. There was no discussion, she just 
wouldn't be willing to care for my child unless I followed the schedule set out by the CDC. 
Instead of arguing, we decided to find a new Pediatrician. Our second pediatrician tolerated it 
but at our six month appointment he actually decided that it was okay to yell at me and 
accuse me of being an unfit mother for not vaccinating my child. He didn't even try to answer 
any of my questions. There was to be no discussion. I left and never went back. This is very 
dangerous because this takes the patient out of the care of a doctor and due to the 
experience, they may not seek for a new one to continue care. 
 
 As a dedicated Christian I take very seriously the command for followers of Christ to 
hold sacred life as a God given gift. I have watched the testimony from 2019 of Dr. Plotkin. He 
openly admits that in only ONE vaccine they experimented on more than 70 aborted babies 
until they found the two that they actually used in the vaccine. Other groups they tested 
vaccines on were the mentally handicapped, orphans, and persons who were incarcerated.  
 
 I also decided that there was a substantial amount of research that had been done into 
the negative effects of aluminum in the brain and due to my family's genetic predisposition to 
alzheimers (patients have been found to have high levels of aluminum in the brain), I felt like it 
wasn't worth the risk. Over the years I continued to do my research and, as with all 
pharmacological products, there is risk. Where there is risk, there must be choice.  
 
 I will not go into all of my other concerns with vaccines in this letter. All that I ask for is 
choice. The most important thing to my family is the God given right to religious freedom and 
bodily autonomy. Forcing any medical procedure on a person also goes directly against the 
Nuremburg code and there is a reason why that was enacted. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
Dianna Troyer 
Manhattan, Kansas 
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